

CITY OF SAINT PAUL

OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL 310 CITY HALL 15 WEST KELLOGG BOULEVARD SAINT PAUL, MN 55102-1615

Marcia Moermond, Legislative Hearing Officer EMAIL: <u>legislativehearings@ci.stpaul.mn.us</u> PHONE: (651) 266-8585 FAX: (651) 266-8574

June 25, 2015

Barbara Otto, Tammy Kittelson & Jeri Mullan Lifetrack Resources 709 University Avenue West Saint Paul MN 55104

VIA EMAIL: barbara@lifetrack-mn.org, tammy@lifetrack-mn.org and jerim@lifetrack-mn.org

Re: Appeal for Property at <u>709 University Avenue West</u>

Dear Ms. Otto, Ms. Kittelson, Ms. Mullan:

This is to confirm that on June 23, 2015, at the Legislative Hearing, Marcia Moermond, the Legislative Hearing Officer recommended continuing the above-referenced matter to **Tuesday**, **July 21, 2015 at 1:30 p.m. in Room 330 City Hall** to further discuss the proper code compliant locking system for the exterior play area-gate exit issue. In the meantime, she will have a conversation with the police chief and Angie Wiese, City Fire Engineer about some options for safety plans. There may be a meeting to be scheduled to look at the exit gate.

Any questions, you may contact me at 651-266-8563.

Sincerely,

/s/

Mai Vang Legislative Hearing Coordinator

c: Fire Supervisors Sebastian Migdal Angie Wiese